
  

HONEYWELL PTFA 3rd MEETING 
 

MINUTES 
Wednesday 18th January 2017  

 
Attending 

 
Alice Saywood -PTFA Co-Chair 

Larkin Jago-PTFA Co-Chair 
Charlotte Brinkley-PTFA Treasurer 

Laura Isaac-PTFA Secretary 
Duncan Roberts-Junior School Head teacher 

Jane Neal-Infant Head teacher 
Michal Tadmore-Hatte-Promises Auction 

Nicolle Brooks-Promises Auction 
Lisa King-Lollipop Campaign 

Florence Brocklesby-Lollipop Campaign 
Class Representatives 

 
 

 
1. Welcome 

 
2. Thanks 

Lisa, Misi and Sammy for the Shopping Evening 
Christmas Bazaar Carla and Mike Galvin 
Christmas Tree Sale - Mary, Gillian and Claire (Lisa King for Savills input) 
Anabelle & Friends (Pop up Cafe) 
Reception Movie Night (Mango Class) 
 

3. Treasurer's Report 
Profits from fundraising activity since last PTFA meeting: 
Christmas Bazaar - £6,469.18 
Asha Narayan - £620 (Match funding by Deutsche Bank for Bazaar stall takings) 
Gail Von Sembach ​- £40 (Monthly giving matched by employer) 
Shopping Evening - £2607 
Hamptons Boards Shopping Evening - £1350 
Christmas Tree Sale - £1939 
Movie Night - £360 
Christmas Cake Sale (6B) - £235.35 
Anabelle & Friends - £90.00 
The Giving Machine - £96.74 
 

4. Christmas Cards 
APFS will refund parents who did not receive their cards. PTFA will send you the 
online form to complete for your refund. If you paid by cheque refund will come 
from PTFA. We will be looking for new supplier next year. If anyone can 
recommend a company please let PTFA know. Thanks to everyone for your 
patience again.  
 



5. Forthcoming Events 
Designer Bag Sale 5JW – Friday 20th January  
Krispy Kreme Sale – Friday 20th January – Infant and Junior Playgrounds  
Pilates & Yoga Night –  Tuesday 24th January  
Valentines cake sale – Friday 10th February 
Promises Auction – 17 March 2017  
Quiz Night – 12 May 2017 

  
6. Promises Auction  - Nicolle  & Michal 

Auction takes place March 17th. We are looking for parent donations as nothing 
can replace these. Team are currently two third down on parent donations from 
last auction. Deadline for pledges has been extended to end of the month. Reps 
asked to try to get five donations per class.  
 

7. Lollipop Campaign - Florence & Lisa  
Our Lollipop men are funded by the PTFA. Annual funding of 9K is funded by 
50% Savills and 50% Honeywell families. We run a fundraising campaign every 
two years where we ask people to dig deep. We use Just Giving site where you 
can donate. We ask anyone who values the service to make as big a contribution 
as they can. The 9-10k from parents is matched by Savills. We are the only state 
school in Wandsworth that has a Lollipop service. The campaign will run for three 
weeks. Match funding might be used for this?  We need a lump sum as we have 
committed to the Council for another year for the service. The funds are 
segregated. We collect in advance so we know we have the funds to pay for the 
service.  

 
8. PTFA Coffee & Cake - Friday 3rd February After Drop off in the Staffroom 

Come and talk to PTFA about our roles and whether you would like to do next 
year and big fundraisers coming up. Open to everyone. 
 

9. Duncan & Jane  
Duncan - Ball space in Junior playground is 14 years old. Has run out of life so 
needs to be replaced. Is used for PE lessons, clubs and playtimes, so gets a lot 
of use. Contract has been signed £16, 800 needed from PTFA. Will be fitted in 
Easter Holidays weather permitting. We will arrange for a grand opening.  

 
Jane -  At Governors Meeting school's financial position was discussed. Everyone 
thinks because we raise a lot of money that the school is rolling in cash we are 
not.  There has been no budget increase. Lots of changes in education are 
having an impact on the school . We do appreciate all the effort that everyone 
goes to to raise funds and in the past we have been able to fund big projects (like 
the garden & Honeywell House IT Suites etc). Will be relying more on donations 
in the future as resources will be more limited. Moving on we won't have as much 
money for bigger projects. Bits & pieces in the classroom will be more likely. 
There is the need to maintain quality of teachers and teaching assistants.  
 

10.AOB  
Number of upcoming class fundraisers were discussed a book bag accessories 
stall, book swap and cookery book all details TBC.  
 
 

 
 


